
JUNE 2019 

June 3, 2019 

Instrumental music students: please follow the lesson schedule for week 4. 

There will be a meeting tonight for any 6th or 7th grader interested in trying out for the Kenmore 

West cheerleading team in the fall.  The meeting will be tonight at 6:00 pm in the East Cafeteria. 
Parents are welcome and encouraged to attend. 
  
Any boy entering 7th or 8th grade next year who would like to try out for the Ken West Boys Modified 
Soccer team should attend a signup meeting on June 5th at 3 pm in room 116. 
  
Please note: the library will be unavailable during the following periods today: 3,4,7,8,9.  Please do 

not send students down during these periods. 
 

June 4, 2019 
 
Instrumental music students: please follow the lesson schedule for week 4.  
 

Lunch today is hamburger and oven roasted potatoes. 
 
Any boy entering 7th or 8th grade next year who would like to try out for the Ken West Boys Modified 
Soccer team should attend a sign up meeting on June 5th at 3pm in room 116. 
 
IMPORTANT REMINDER:  All cell phones must remain turned off and stored in your locker until they 
are outside the school building.  Cell phones should not be out as you are entering or leaving the 

building.  
 
 
June 5, 2019 
 

Students, listen carefully to this important reminder:  If you bring a cell phone to school, it must 
remain TURNED OFF and STORED IN YOUR LOCKER OR BACKPACK until you are outside the school 

building.  Your cell phones should NOT be out when you are entering or leaving the building.  This 
includes during dismissal!  Your cell phone should remain turned off and put away until you leave the 
building.  
 
Attention 6th and 7th grade Band and Orchestra students: 
Final playing exams begin this Thursday June 6th and will run through Monday, June 17th!  Please be 

sure to check the schedule for your twenty minute time slot. Remember: if you’re playing exam time 
lands in the middle of a period, please let your teacher know what time you will need to leave at the 
beginning of class. 
 
Attention, 6th and 7th grade boys:  if you’re planning to try out for Kenmore West Boys Modified 
Soccer, please attend the meeting today from 3-3:30 in Room 116. 

 

 
Due to an emergency, last Monday’s meeting for next year’s Kenmore West cheerleading team had to 
be cancelled.  Stay tuned for the rescheduled date and time! 
 
If you lost your keys, please check in the main office.   
 
It’s time for Wellness Wednesday! Today we are going to try a deep breathing exercise.  Deep 

breathing is good for your physical and your mental health.  It can calm you down when you are 
feeling anxious or stressed, lower your heart rate and blood pressure, and helps you relax and focus.  
 



June 6, 2019 

 
If you bring a cell phone to school, it must remain TURNED OFF and STORED IN YOUR LOCKER OR 
BACKPACK until you are outside the school building.  Your cell phones should NOT be out when you 

are entering or leaving the building.  This includes during dismissal!  Your cell phone should remain 
turned off and put away until you leave the building. 
 
 Attention 6th and 7th grade Band and Orchestra students:  Final playing exams begin this Thursday 
June 6th and will run through Monday, June 17th! Please be sure to check the schedule for your 
twenty minute time slot. Remember: if you’re playing exam time lands in the middle of a period, 
please let your teacher know what time you will need to leave at the beginning of class. 

 
All library books must be returned by Monday, June 10!  Check your lockers, check your backpacks, 
and check your bedroom and FIND THOSE BOOKS! 

Attention, 7th graders:  The 7th grade group picture will be taken on Friday. Please wear green and 
white if possible!   If you are ordering a group picture please bring the sales envelope with your 

payment on Friday. The group picture is $10.00 and checks can be made payable to: Inter-State 

Studio and Publishing Co.  
 
June 7, 2019 
 
Today’s lunch is stuffed crust pizza 
 
All library books are due back June 10. 

 
Congratulations to Mr. Strauss’s homeroom, who correctly identified yesterday’s song as “Final 
Countdown” by Europe. 
 
Students, it is very important to keep your cell phone TURNED OFF and STORED IN YOUR LOCKER OR 
BACKPACK when you are in the school building.  This means your cell phones should NOT be out when 
you are in the hallway during arrival or dismissal!   

 
6th and 7th grade Band and Orchestra students:  Final playing exams continue until Monday, June 
17th!  Please be sure to check the schedule for your time slot.  You are responsible for notifying your 
teacher at the beginning of a class if your exam time lands in the middle of a period. 
 
Due to today’s awards assembly, today’s attendance will be done using ONLY 1st period.  Please be 

accurate and on time when taking attendance today.  Thank you for your cooperation! 

We are so proud of Mrs. Dettbarn, who was recognized as the PTSA Council Educator of the Year at a 
dinner Wednesday evening.  Go Mrs. Dettbarn! 
 
 
 
June 10, 2019 

Today’s lunch is stuffed crust pizza 

 
All library books are due back June 10. 
 
Congratulations to Mr. Strauss’s homeroom, who correctly identified yesterday’s song as “Final 
Countdown” by Europe. 
 

Students, it is very important to keep your cell phone TURNED OFF and STORED IN YOUR LOCKER OR 
BACKPACK when you are in the school building.  This means your cell phones should NOT be out when 
you are in the hallway during arrival or dismissal!   
 
6th and 7th grade Band and Orchestra students:  Final playing exams continue until Monday, June 



17th!  Please be sure to check the schedule for your time slot.  You are responsible for notifying your 

teacher at the beginning of a class if your exam time lands in the middle of a period. 
 
Due to today’s awards assembly, today’s attendance will be done using ONLY 1st period.  Please be 

accurate and on time when taking attendance today.  Thank you for your cooperation! 

We are so proud of Mrs. Dettbarn, who was recognized as the PTSA Council Educator of the Year at a 
dinner Wednesday evening.  Go Mrs. Dettbarn! 
 
June 11, 2019 

6th and 7th Grade Band and Orchestra students:  Don’t forget that final playing exams continue until 
Monday, June 17th!  Please be sure to check the schedule for your time slot.  

  
Today’s lunch is popcorn chicken 
  
Please return all ice packs to the health office as soon as possible.  

  
Attention, 6th and 7th grade boys:  There will be a modified volleyball sign up meeting Wednesday, 
June 12, for any boy who will be attending Kenmore West. The meeting will be after school 3:20 to 

3:50 in room 380.  Please make arrangements ahead of time for transportation home and talk to Mr. 
Norton if you need a teacher to stay with until the meeting begins.   
  
Don’t forget, all library books must be returned as soon as possible! 
  
Please continue to keep your cell phones turned off and put away while you are in school.  Thank you 
for your cooperation! 

  
Reminder to all 7th grade singers performing at moving up ceremony: meet Ms. Welfare today in the 
auditorium for our 3-4 PM rehearsal.  Again- 7th grade chorus rehearsal Tuesday from 3-4 PM! 
  
A reminder to all general music students. You will be taking the final exam today during music class. 
Bring a #2 pencil and be on time!!!! 

  
Attention, students!  Gather up your dragon scales!  The Dragon Scale Store will be OPEN Wednesday 
during all lunches.  Wednesday will be the last day of the year that the Dragon Scales will be 
redeemed, so don’t miss out! 
 


